OAS Secretary General speaks to the Permanent Council of the OSCE
October 28, 2010

Vienna, Austria
On October 28th, 2010, Secretary General Insulza addressed the Permanent Council of the Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe (OSCE) as a special guest. The President of the Permanent Council to the OSCE, Ambassador Kairat Abdrakhmanov, from the Republic of Kazakhstan hosted the Secretary General at the OSCE headquarters in Hofburg, Vienna. 
This visit was undertaken to strengthen institutional relations and cooperative activities between the OAS and the OSCE who work on many common issues.  It follows upon a bilateral meeting held last January 2010 between OSCE Secretary General, Mr. Marc Perrin de Brichambaut and Secretary General Insulza where they agreed to intensify institutional cooperation between the two organizations during 2010. The bilateral meeting took place in the context of a High Level Retreat with 12 Heads of regional and other organizations hosted by UN Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon who encouraged participating organizations to foster inter-regional collaboration.

In his remarks, SG Insulza provided an overview of the existing cooperation between the OAS and the OSCE and emphasized the importance of strengthening ongoing relations in achieving common objectives on a wide range of issues, such as international security, electoral observation, conflict prevention and management, human rights, and freedom of expression. This visit took place in the steps of a technical meeting of the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security of the OAS with the Action against Terrorism Unit of the OSCE to work on strengthening the capacity to deal with transnational organized crime, terrorism and drug trafficking.
This occasion was the first high-level encounter of its kind between the OAS and the OSCE.  It provided the opportunity for SG Insulza to interact with several OSCE Ambassadors.  The United States and Canada are members of both the OAS and the OSCE, and various members of the OSCE are active Permanent Observers of the OAS. The Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe is the largest regional security organization in the world; it is a primary instrument for early warning, conflict prevention, crisis management and post-conflict rehabilitation in its area. It has 56 Member States, from Europe, Central Asia and North America, reaching out to more than 1.2 million people. 
Secretary General Insulza was accompanied by Ms. Irene Klinger, Director of the Department of International Affairs/ SER.   
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